WOODRUFF COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
April 24, 2017
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 12:01 p.m. at the Augusta Library by Angela Ryland.  All members were present.  Also present were Regional Librarian, John Paul Myrick, and County Operations Manager, Karen Golden.  Chair Angela Ryland presided.
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:
No discussion was made concerning the minutes for the January 30, 2017 meeting.  Kip Davis made the motion to accept the minutes.  Erleen Sawyer seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.
Public Participation and communications:  
None
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The January-March 2017 financial reports were presented.  Erleen Sawyer asked about a check written to the Woodruff County Tax Collector in the March report.  Mr. Myrick explained that we are paying taxes on the lot behind our building and that we will probably have to pay taxes on the building we own in McCrory next year.  The library is a government entity and, therefore, subject to taxation.  Kip Davis made the motion to accept the financial reports.  Erleen Sawyer seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.   

Operation, County Manager, and Regional Librarian’s Reports: 
Karen Golden reported that the statistics for the first quarter were very good.  Many programs are being offered at all branches and attendance has been up at the programs. 

 Anne Eldridge asked about the memoir-writing workshop. Mrs. Golden described the purpose of the workshop stating that this is a way to get memories down on paper for future generations.  While many older family members enjoy talking about the past, younger people do not tend to pay much attention until it is too late.  Our hope is to preserve the past and pass it down.  We went about starting the program by assigning a memory such as a favorite family vacation or school memory.  Now we write about whatever memory we want.  Joy Lynn Bowen discussed the possibility of getting Dr. Jolliffe involved.  John Paul also stated we should work with the new E.A.S.T. lab in McCrory.  Anne Eldridge and Joy Lynn talked about the possibility of capturing memories in an audio/visual format.  Angela Ryland suggested making a documentary of the library.
Kip Davis motioned to accept the manager’s reports and Joy Lynn Bowen seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.
Unfinished Business:
John Paul Myrick stated that the first draft of the long-range plan should be ready in a couple of weeks.  He is focusing on strengthening cooperative relationships with businesses in the community, marketing, better evaluation of programs and using Project Outcomes as a basis for evaluation, the building projects and system operations.  
Joy Lynn Bowen asked if there was a way to predict library trends.  John Paul said that there are some indications, but some trends depend on things such as economic and educational trends.  We are trying to focus on financial literacy, STEM programs, workforce programs, and health programs.  The new building has been designed to allow growth for such programming and expansion for new trends.  Angela Ryland discussed the possibility of getting humanities mini-grants to help with funding.

New Business:
John Paul Myrick brought the Board’s attention to the proposed by-law changes and clarifications for the East Central Arkansas Regional Library System.  He said that the regional board will need thirty days’ notice before the laws are amended, therefore, all changes must be received by April 25th as the ECARL board will meet May 25, 2017.  Mr. Myrick stated that he has amended his title to reflect the way the state has the position worded.
Preparation for the 2018 budget has begun.  The board was asked to let Mr. Myrick know of anything that needs to be put in the budget.  He stated that everything looks good fiscally and expects finances to remain stable.  

The May 25th ECARL Board meeting will be held at noon at the library in Wynne.  This meeting will be a training meeting for board members and all members are urged to attend.  Dwain Gordon with the state library will be conducting the training.  Angela Ryland asked if the training was mandatory or requested.  John Paul stated that it is as close to mandatory as possible.  The training is expected to last about two hours.  

Mr. Myrick reminded the board that money was taken out of savings last year to make up deficits.  He stated that finances have been good this year and because of this he would like to return $5000.00 to savings from the general fund.  This would be non-millage monies.

Kip Davis made the motion to transfer the money from the general fund into savings.  Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.

Trustee Comments:

Angela Ryland expressed appreciation to John Paul for writing grants to help with the building remodels. She offered to assist in any way possible.
Adjournment: 
There being no other business, Joy Lynn Bowen made the motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Kip Davis.  All aye.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 12:37 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Golden
County Operations Manager, Woodruff County Library
